CIVILIAN COMPLAINT REVIEW BOARD

MICHAEL R. BLOOMBERG MAYOR

40 RECTOR STREET, 2ND FLOOR
NEW YORK, NEW YORK 10006 ◆ TELEPHONE (212) 442-8833
www.nyc.gov/ccrb

JOAN M. THOMPSON EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

065

July 25, 2008

Mr. Abraham May, Jr. Executive Director Equal Employment Practices Commission 40 Rector Street, 14th Floor New York, New York 10006

Dear Mr. May:

In response to the Equal Employment Practices Commission's (EEPC) recommended actions following the audit of the Civilian Complaint Review Board's (CCRB) Equal Employment Opportunity program from January 1, 2005 through December 31, 2006, I have attached a copy of the CCRB's final compliance report.

As required, I have distributed a memorandum (copy attached) to all staff informing them of the changes that have been implemented in the agency's EEO program as a result of the audit's recommendations.

If you or your staff have any questions, please do not hesitate to call me at (212) 442-8731.

Joan M. Thompson Executive Director

encs: Compliance Report-July,2008

Memo to Staff-Re: EEPC Audit

Memo to CCRB EEO Team